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Investigative Activity:  Officer Involved Critical Incident   

Activity Date:  12/12/13    

Activity Location:  Superior Ave. / E. 12th St., Cleveland, OH 44114   

Authoring Agent:  S/A Justin Soroka 

 

Details:   

 

On December 12, 2021, at approximately 1700 hrs., S/A Justin Soroka received a call from S/A/S Josh 

Durst in reference to an agent request. The Cuyahoga County Sheriff’s Office was investigating an Officer 

Involved Critical Incident involving Police Officers with the City of Cleveland.  The Sherriff’s Office was 

requesting assistance processing the scene.   

 

On December 12, 2021, at approximately 1815 hrs., S/A Justin Soroka arrived at the intersection of 

Superior Ave. and E. 12th St. and met with Detective Tom Roberts.  S/A Soroka learned that a handgun 

taken off of the subject was secured in a Cleveland Police Department Vehicle.  S/A Soroka met with 

Captain James Dziuba, who had custody of that handgun.  Capt. Dziuba stated that he had received the 

gun from Sergeant Mike Urbania, and it was placed in Cleveland Police Vehicle #3552.  S/A Soroka 

retrieved the handgun, magazine, and a jacketed bullet, which was reportedly recovered from the 

subject’s clothing, from the trunk of Vehicle #3552.  S/A Soroka created a chain of custody on the 

firearm box the handgun was placed in, and had Capt. Dziuba sign the box.  S/A Soroka photographed 

the handgun, which was a Taurus G2c 9mm, bearing serial number ACE957899.  The magazine was a 12 

capacity, 9mm magazine, which contained 7 cartridges marked with the headstamp “RP 9mm Luger”.   

The magazine was packaged with the handgun and identified as item #95.  The jacketed bullet was 

photographed, packaged, and identified as item #96.  The items were turned over to S/A Ashley Ornelas.  

 

It was reported that the subject was walking on the north sidewalk of Superior Ave. between E. 12th St. 

and E. 13th St.   S/A Soroka and Cleveland Police Crime Scene Detective Daryl Johnson searched the 

north sidewalk and the street/curb area of Superior Ave. from E. 12 St. to E. 13 St.  and did not locate 

any cartridge cases.   S/A Soroka and Detective Johnson also searched the sidewalk, planters, bus stop 

enclosure, building façade, etc. on the south side of Superior Ave. between E. 12th St. and E. 13th for 

bullet impacts and did not locate any.   

 

A copy of this report should be sent to: 

 

Cuyahoga County Sheriff’s Department 

Detective Tom Roberts  

TRoberts@CuyahogaCounty.US  
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